

February 24, 2003

Verne Christensen
Executive Director
Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board
Box 938, 200 Scotia Centre
5102-50th Avenue
Yellowknife, NT. X1A 2N7

RECEIVED

FEB 2 4 2003

MACKENZIE VALLEY ENVIRONMENTAL IMPAC REVIEW BOARD

VIA FACSIMILE

Dear Mr. Christensen

Canadian Zinc Corp.

Prairie Creek Mine, Metallurgical Pilot Plant and Decline Drilling Programs.

The Government of the Northwest Territories has reviewed the response of Canadian Zinc Corporation to the Decline and Metallurgical Pilot Plant at Prairie Creek, NT and have no further concerns.

Should you have any comments or concerns regarding the above, please contact myself at 920-6392.

Sincerely,

Gavin More

Environmental Assessment Analyst Policy, Legislation Communication RWED, GNWT.

C. Doris Eggers
Director, Policy Legislation & Communications, RWED